## **RESOLUTION NO. 316**

## A RESOLUTION ACCEPTING GRANT FUNDS FROM THE STATE OF OREGON FOR THE AURORA POLICE DEPARTMENT.

WHEREAS, the Aurora City Council has deemed it necessary to upgrade the Aurora Police Department's LEDS/NCIC computer program, and

WHEREAS, the State of Oregon has provided grant funds for such purpose in the amount of \$500.00, and,

WHEREAS, these grant funds were not anticipated nor budgeted for during the fiscal year 1996-97 budget; and

WHEREAS, Oregon Budget Law provides for expenditure of such designated grants provided the City Council accepts the appropriation; now therefore,

The City of Aurora hereby resolves to accept the grant funds for the designated purpose above.

**ADOPTED** by the Aurora City Council at a regularly scheduled meeting on Tuesday, the 10th day of June, 1997.

Loretta Scott - Mayor

ATTEST:

Melody Thompson - City Recorder